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A MESSAGE FROM  
Assembly Member Rebecca A. Seawright  
Dear Neighbor,  
My heart aches for the victims of the senseless shooting in Las Vegas.  I am grateful for the 
outpouring of support services and good will that has come out as a result of this tragedy.  This is the 
deadliest mass shooting in US history.  We must act now with the passage of legislation on the State 
and Federal level to prevent gun violence and mass shootings.  Each lost life is a reminder that the 
clock is ticking and we need to act swiftly to keep us all safe.  
On Wednesday, I was pleased to host a press conference at the district community office with 
philanthropist Jean Shafiroff and local senior citizen constituents of the Upper East Side to warn the 
community of chairty scams following the series of devastating natural disasters.  We were pleased 
to connect with constituents at the 92nd Street Y Lexington Avenue Fair on Sunday, October 1.  I hope 
you will join us this weekend for the Shred-a-thon on Sunday, October 8, a presentation by the DDC 
on the East 81st Street Pedestrian Bridge on Thursday, October 12 and on Sunday, October 15 for the 
Halloween Howl.    
Stay in touch with my office about any issues that are important to you.  As always, we are just a 
visit, call or email away.  
Sincerely, 

 
REBECCA A. SEAWRIGHT    
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Beware of Hurricane Charity Scammers, N.Y. Officials Warn  
As Texas, Florida, and Puerto Rico clean up after hurricanes, swindlers have been posing as 
legitimate charity organizations to steal money  
By Thomas MacMillan 
Oct. 4, 2017 6:06 p.m. ET 
A state legislator for Manhattan’s Upper East Side issued a public warning Wednesday: Watch out 
for hurricane-relief scammers. 
As Texas, Florida, and Puerto Rico clean up after damaging hurricanes, swindlers have been 
posing as legitimate charity organizations to steal money from the unsuspecting, said New York 
State Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright, chair of the assembly’s Subcommittee on 
Consumer Fraud Protection.  
  
READ FULL STORY HERE  

 
7 on Your Side Reporting by Nina Pineda  
Beware of fake charities soliciting help for Puerto Rico 
NEW YORK (WABC) --The devastation in Puerto Rico has 
many people feeling helpless and wanting to do what they 
can, but some thieves are preying on that emotion. 
  
Dozens of complaints have been filed from impersonators at 
people's doors to high pressure callers requesting money for 
hurricane ravaged areas. 
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The need is immense, so many are anxious not just to donate money but also collect food, water and 
medicine along with basics like soap, shampoo, diapers, clothing and shoes. 
 
There are a number of ways to donate from sending supplies for direct relief to sending money 
through many agencies and charities on the ground in Puerto Rico and across the Caribbean and 
Texas, which were also hard hit by mother nature this hurricane season and struggling to recover. 
 
To make sure your money gets to the people in need you have to INVESTIGATE before you DONATE. 
 

Legislators and their constituents in the New York Area 
report an uptick in scammers playing on your heartstrings to 
get you to open your purse strings . 
 
"My message would be to care with care and make sure you 
bet who's calling you, who's writing you. The National 
Hispanic Federation is internationally known organization as 
well as the NY State Assembly Puerto Rican American task 

force are reputable charities on the ground," New York Assemblywoman Rebecca A. Seawright said. 
 
The Assemblywoman spoke at her Upper East Side offices, where a constituent said her phone's 
ringing relentlessly with scammers asking for her credit card number. 
 
"I would say i get between 6-8 calls a day," said Upper East Sider Helene Goldfarb. "(They're) asking 
for money and even if I know who the charity is and given to them before. My response is I don't do 
anything over the phone if you want money send me a note." 
 
That's a smart move everyone should follow these best 
practices as well. 
  
  
  
  
READ FULL STORY HERE  

 
IN OUR COMMUNITY 

 
Seawright Warns Consumers Against Scams in Wake of Hurricane Destruction  

On Wednesday, October 4, Assembly Member Seawright held a 
press conference at the district community office with ABC7, Wall 
Street Journal, Newsday and AM NY.  She warned those who are 
making donations to hurricane victims to 'care with care!'  She was 
joined by philanthropist Jean Shafiroff who informed us of the 
ways we can safely donate to ensure that our efforts are impacting 
those who need help.  Helene Goldfarb, a constituent, testified to 
receiving several scam calls per day and let others know that she 
often asks callers to send her the information so she can fully vet 

the organization or cause before making a donation. 
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92Y Lexington Avenue Street Fair 

 
On Sunday, October 1, Assembly Member Seawright, staff and volunteers brought resources to the 
community at the 92nd Street Y, Lexington Avenue Street Fair.   

 
Seawright with Community Board 8 Members discussing crosstown bus cuts.   

 
Barbara Rosen, Seawright and Community Board 8 Member Elaine Walsh discuss local CB8 zoning 
issues.  



 
Volunteer Ila, Seawright Chief of Staff Katarina Matic and volunteer Violet at the street fair.   

 
Seawright, Lou Sepersky and Leida Snow.   

 
Seawright Meets with 19th Precinct Commanding Officer Inspector Clint McPherson and  
Plan Crime Prevention Presentation on Nov. 13! 



 
On Tuesday, October 3, Seawright met with Commanding Officer Inspector McPherson to discuss new 
initiatives by the 19th Precinct including the Safe Senior Citizen Program at a Senior Center near you! 
Stay tuned for a crime prevention presentation on November 13!  Details are forthcoming.   

 
Co-Chairs of Community Board 8 Parks Committee meet with Seawright at the Community District 
Office  

 
On Tuesday, October 3, Seawright met with Community Board 8 Parks Committee Co-Chairs Susan 
Evans and Peggy Price to discuss the future of the East River Esplanade and the plan for Seawright's 
$500,000 grant to improve the Con Ed site.   

 
East 80th Street Block Association Annual Meeting  



 
On Tuesday, October 3, our office attended the annual meeting of the East 80th Street Block 
Association led by Bill Pratt.  Neighborhood concerns were discussed including, missing mailboxes, 
new trees, beautification projects and concerns over rat infestation.   

 
IN ALBANY  

 
Seawright Statement on Rollback of Contraceptive Coverage Mandate  
Today, we saw even more evidence that women’s rights are under 
attack in this country. President Trump and his administration are 
systematically dismantling the progress that has been made in the 
march toward full women’s equality. His latest move – rolling back 
the requirement that employers provide contraception coverage in 
their insurance plans – threatens a woman’s health, safety and her 
right to make her own reproductive decisions. 
This disgustingly misguided action is yet another attempt to 
disempower women and ensure they have less control over their own bodies. By allowing more 
employers to object to contraception coverage on religious or moral grounds, our president is saying 
that it’s okay for a boss to decide an employee’s health and reproductive future. Further, it’s 
completely counterproductive. Access to affordable contraception has been shown to decrease the 
number of unplanned pregnancies, improve women’s health and financial security and lower rates 
of maternal and infant mortality.  
For the single mom already struggling to pay the bills, or the teen girl ready to take charge of her 
health and body, or the woman who needs birth control to treat her reproductive disorder, losing 
access to affordable contraception is extremely damaging. Here in New York, we know that women 
are equal, and we know that they should have control over their bodies, and I will do everything in 
my power to protect that. 



 
 

New Laws Taking Effect  
New Laws Taking Effect – October 2017 

Effective Date Chapter 
Number 

Bill 
Number Summary 

10/7/2017 
Ch. 59 of 
2017, 
Part WWW 

A.3009-C 
S.2009-C 

Allows eligible juvenile offenders 
to have their convictions sealed. 

10/13/2017 Ch. 312 of 
2017 

A.2858-B 
S.4084-A 

Requires recycling programs in 
parks, historic sites and 
recreational facilities operated by 
the state. 

10/17/2017 
Ch. 55 of 
2017, Parts 
G & H 

A.3005-C 
S.2005-C 

Expands eligibility for awards to 
crime victims and ensures 
vulnerable senior citizens and 
people with disabilities are 
reimbursed for loss of savings as 
a result of a crime. 

10/20/2017 Ch. 195 of 
2017 

A.7446 
S.5069 

Modifies the appeal process from 
local criminal courts where 
proceedings are recorded by 
electronic means instead of by a 
stenographer, allowing parties 
additional time to secure a 
transcript and file notice of an 
appeal. 

10/26/2017 Ch. 271 of 
2017 

A.2115-B 
S.3165-B 

Enacts Briana’s Law to require 
state police and NYPD officers to 
be trained in cardiopulmonary 
resuscitation and be retrained 
every two years. 
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ROOSEVELT ISLAND  
 

The Roosevelt Island Historical Society   
invites you to the 
First of Four Free Lectures: 
 
Eastwood and the History of Affordable Housing in New York City 
 
by Matthias Altwicker, Architect 
 
New York Public Library Branch on Roosevelt Island 
Thursday, October 12, 2017 at 6:30 p.m.  
A part of Roosevelt Island’s first phase of residential development that opened in 1975, the 
Eastwood building (now known as Roosevelt Landings) is renowned as a milestone in affordable 
housing. 
 
In this lecture, architect Matthias Altwicker who is Associate Professor and Chair at the School of 
Architecture and Design of the New York Institute of Technology, will discuss the fascinating history 
of Eastwood and the contributions of its designer, noted architect Josep Lluís Sert, then Dean of the 
Harvard Graduate School of Design. Mr. Altwicker will also discuss the origins and progress of 
affordable housing in New York City. 
 
The lecture, free and open to the public, is the first in RIHS’s annual series of Fall Lectures. 
 
DIRECTIONS: Take the Tram at 59th Street and Second Avenue or the F train to Roosevelt Island or 
the NYC Ferry (Astoria route). Take the island’s free Red Bus or walk eight minutes north to 524 Main 
Street. 

 



 
 

Octagon Express Bus Service  
Due to the Columbus Day holiday, there will be no Octagon Express bus service on Monday, 
October 9, 2017.  Both the Tram and Red Bus will be operating on a weekday schedule.  For more 



information, please click the following link to view the Tram and Red Bus 
schedule:   rioc.ny.gov/pdf/TramBusSched.pdf. 

 
F Train  
The MTA has issued a weeknight service advisory for the F train, which may affect travel 
plans.  Please plan your travel accordingly and visit mta.info or call 511 for more information.   
For electronic updates on F Train service, sign up for MTA Alerts at mymtaalerts.com. 

 
Red Bus Service 
Due to the Columbus Day holiday, there will be no Octagon Express bus service on Monday, 
October 9, 2017.  Both the Tram and Red Bus will be operating on a weekday schedule.  For more 
information, please click the following link to view the Tram and Red Bus 
schedule:   rioc.ny.gov/pdf/TramBusSched.pdf. 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
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The next E72NA Community-wide meeting on Monday, October 16th at 6:30pm. 
 
Highlights of the agenda include: 

1. NYPD 19th Precinct: Crime Trends & Enforcement --- Detective Michael Lombardi 
2. Update on the Crosstown Bus Campaign --- M31, M66 & M72 
3. Elected Officials' Reports 

Meeting details: 
Date: Monday, October 16th 
Time: 6:30pm to 8:30pm 
Place (NEW): The Cathedral of the Holy Trinity 
                       337 East 74th Street (between 1st & 2nd Avenues) 

 
 

 
CONSTRUCTION UPDATES  

 
A Message from The Chapin School  
Dear Neighbors, 
Please be advised that over the weekend of Saturday, October 14th and Sunday, October 15th the 
balance of the tower crane will be delivered and assembled onsite. This work will require a complete 
street closure from 6:00 AM Saturday through 9:00 PM Sunday on East 84th Street between York 
and East End Avenues. 
Street Closure and Work Hours: October 14th and October 15th 

• Street closure signs will be posted at the corners of East 84th Street at York and East End 
Avenues one week in advance of the closing. Additional NYPD No Parking signs will appear 
48 hours prior to the street closure. 

• Please note: in advance of this work commencing, all vehicles must be temporarily relocated 
from the street prior to 6AM Saturday, October 14th, or your vehicle will be towed. If your 
vehicle is towed, tow locations will be available at the 19th Precinct by calling 212-452-0600 
(prompt for switchboard operator is 0). 

• Residential vehicle ingress or egress will not be permitted at any time until work is 
completed on Sunday evening. Kindly make arrangements not to schedule any 
vehicular/truck deliveries during this weekend. Emergency personnel will be able to access 
the block over the weekend. 

• Preparatory work (fence and barricade removal) will begin on Friday October 13, but will not 
require any lane closings. Two hydraulic assist cranes will remain in place overnight 
Saturday/Sunday. Security guards will be present 24/7 from Friday morning through Sunday 
night to patrol the worksite. 

• Work hours on Saturday and Sunday will be between 7:00 AM and 9:00 PM.   
Please note that information pertaining to crane logistics and operations can be found on Chapin's 
website - www.chapin.edu/buildingproject - and will be continually updated.  
Please also note the crane delivery and installation dates could change due to inclement weather. In 
the event of a weather delay, we will send another electronic notification on the morning of October 
14th noticing our neighbors that the work is postponed. (Our backup rain dates are Saturday, 
October 21st and Sunday, October 22nd.) 
Thank you again for your ongoing patience as our construction project enters this next phase. 
Respectfully, 
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The Chapin School 
Community Contact Info: 212-606-3225  
Email: project@chapin.edu 

 
MEMORIAL SLOAN KETTERING CANCER CENTER 
& CUNY/HUNTER COLLEGE 
East 73rd/74th Street and FDR Drive site 
Necessary construction activity will take place at the site on Saturday, October 7th, 7:00 am - 
6:00 pm. 
Please call the project's Construction Information Line at 212-639-4444 with any questions or 
comments. 

 
91st Street Waste Transfer Station  
For the E91st Street Marine Transfer Station project, there will be work no work this weekend. 
From Monday, 10/9 through Friday, 10/13, there will be After Hours work starting from 6:00 AM. 
From Monday, 10/9 through Tuesday, 10/10, there will be night work starting from 10:00 PM to 7:00 
AM. 

 
 

York Avenue Sewer Reconstruction  
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East 81st Street Pedestrian Bridge  



 
 


